


December 2024
Dear Father,
Thank you for all you and the parish do to follow Jesus’ example of loving our neighbour. Your donations and prayer are all practical signs of heeding Christ’s call to love each other as He loves us. 

“The Spirit of the Lord is upon me, because he has anointed me to proclaim good news to the poor.” Luke 4:18

The Year of Jubilee, 'Pilgrims of Hope', is almost upon us. It is a special year of forgiveness and reconciliation, in which people are invited to return to a right relationship with God, with one another, and with all of creation. We have lots of resources and opportunities for people to enter into the Jubilee which can be found on our Jubilee webpage but I wanted to draw your attention to a couple of things:

Introducing Jubilee – online session – 18th January 2025
All are welcome to join us for A general introduction to the Jubilee Year with special guests including Fr Jan Nowotnik, Director of Mission for the Catholic Bishop’s Conference, Christine Allen, CAFOD Director, and Kayode Akintola, CAFOD’s Head of Africa Programmes. Hear what Jubilee years are about, how we’re celebrating as a global and national Church and how we can be tangible signs of hope and build a better world together throughout this holy year. Also featuring a special song by Catholic Group Ooberfuse and more. Saturday 18 Jan, 10:30am-midday. 
We will be in touch in the New Year to ask if you’d be so kind as to include a notice of this event in your parish bulletin.

Resources for parishioners: 
This Jubilee Year is a great opportunity to bring together and foster a sense of unity among the diverse cultures and communities that make up our vibrant Church family. Would you like to work together on something for the Jubilee year? 

Our Jubilee 2025: Pilgrims of hope reflection guide is ideal for groups and individuals looking to deepen their faith and renew their hope in the special Jubilee Year. There are four reflection sessions to help us to explore the Jubilee which could be run at any point of the year or even as a single one-off session. Guides can be ordered for free from the above webpage where you can also find an accompanying Leaders’ Guide. These may be helpful for people who visit those who are housebound, in hospital or prisons etc. Please pass this on to anyone you think may be interested in leading this in the parish.

Praying with the Jubilee Icon
We have also been working with the Bishops’ Conference to produce a Jubilee Icon for the Church in England and Wales. Created by an Ethiopian artist, the Icon is based on Luke 4:18-19. More information can be found on our Jubilee page. The icon will be visiting dioceses during the year, arranged by the Bishops’ Conference and the Diocesan Jubilee Coordinators. Do let me know if you’d like to know more.
Jubilee resources for Schools 
With Catholic schools being an essential part of so many parish communities, there may be opportunities for joint initiatives during the Jubilee year. CAFOD has joined with the CES, CSAN and CYMFed to provide a wealth of resources and events to support schools to prepare for the Jubilee year enabling the whole school community to experience the joy of sharing their faith in prayer and worship, and take action together as pilgrims of hope. The schools launch for Jubilee will be on 24th January. Visit Jubilee-schools.org.uk for more information.

How can we help?
It could be with our reflection resources, gathering our multi-cultural communities for an international celebration, praying with the Jubilee Icon, sharing a short talk introducing the Jubilee Year, being active in charity or any other ideas you might have - please just let me know. We will be in touch in the spring to share how parishes can help with the most acute global debt crisis in history, of which Pope Francis has said “More than a question of generosity, this is matter of justice.”

I wish you a happy and peaceful Advent.
In Christ,
Martin Brown
Regional Manager



